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August 27, 2014 
  
  
Dear Faculty of Health Sciences Colleagues, 
  
RE:  Notice of Inaugural Meeting, Faculty of Health Sciences Faculty Council 
  
I am pleased to give formal notice of the inaugural Faculty of Health Sciences Faculty Council meeting to be held on 
Thursday, September 18, 2014 at 5:30 p.m. in the Frederic Gaspard Theatre, Basic Medical Sciences Building, Bannatyne 
Campus and video linked to the Senate Chambers at Fort Garry Campus.   All faculty members are encouraged to attend 
this important meeting.   The purpose of the meeting will be to review and recommend the Faculty Council Bylaw for 
consideration by Senate, and to endorse the College Council Bylaw template for adaptation and use by the Colleges.   
  
These bylaws are important documents as they will provide the framework for the academic governance of the Faculty of 
Health Sciences and each of the Colleges within the Faculty. We encourage you to read these proposed Bylaws and 
participate in the inaugural meeting of the Faculty of Health Sciences Faculty Council at which these proposed Bylaws 
will be considered.  Your active engagement in the academic governance of the Faculty of Health Sciences is essential to 
the growth and development of the Faculty of Health Sciences and its Colleges. 
  
By way of background with respect to the structure of academic governance at the University of Manitoba, faculties are 
governed by means of two documents that are approved by Senate. The first is the Faculty and School Council General 
Bylaw which applies to all faculty and school councils and the second is unit-specific Faculty Council Bylaws which are 
recommended by the Faculty Council and approved by Senate.  The attached draft Faculty of Health Sciences Council 
Bylaw represents the second of these two documents.  The Faculty Council Bylaws articulate the powers to act and 
powers to recommend that are delegated by Senate to the Faculty Council.  In the case of our Faculty, we will also have 
College Councils for each of the constituent Colleges within the Faculty.  I also attach a draft College Council Bylaw 
template, which upon endorsement by Faculty Council, will be developed to meet the needs and practices of each College 
in terms of membership and committee structure.  
  
To provide advice in the development of these documents, the ISC established a Governance and Bylaws Subcommittee 
(“Subcommittee”) with representation from across the Faculty of Health Sciences.  The Subcommittee has been working 
diligently since February 2014 on the development of draft bylaws for consideration by the ISC.  The primary work of the 
Subcommittee was to establish the principles of a governing structure for the new Faculty and its College Councils, 
including how academic authority will be distributed.  This work was facilitated by a governance consultant, Dr. Lea 
Pennock (former University Secretary, University of Saskatchewan) who developed a discussion paper as a starting point 
for the work of the Subcommittee.  The Subcommittee endorsed a number of values and principles it considered essential 
for the good governance of the Faculty of Health Science, including: 
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http://umanitoba.ca/admin/vp_academic/media/FACULTY_OF_HEALTH_SCIENCES_PROPOSAL-_FINAL_august_2013.pdf
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